
Reference: FS27950134

Comment on a planning application

Application Details

Application: 18/0549/FUL

Address: Chalkers Corner Junction At Junction Of Lower Richmond Rd South Circ AndClifford 

AvenueRichmond

Proposal: APPLICATION C: Reconfiguration of Chalkers Corner traffic junction, to include existing public 

highway and existing landscaped and informal parking area associated to Chertsey Court, to facilitate 

alterations to lane configuration, a new cycle lane, works to existing pedestrian and cycle crossing, soft 

landscaping and replacement boundary treatment to Chertsey Court.

Comments Made By

Name: Mr James Blake

Address: 13 Kingsway Mortlake London SW14 7HL

Comments

Type of comment:  Object to the proposal

Comment: The proposals to change the junction at Chalker’s Corner, which offers limited transport 

benefit, will move the traffic closer to the residents. This will have a devastating impact on Chertsey Court 

residents: 

• Increased poor air quality and pollution due to increased traffic generation; it already exceeds EU 

pollution limits 

• Increased noise and disturbance 

• Loss of ‘Other Open Land of Townscape Importance’ (OOLTI) protected land contravenes planning policy 

• Loss of mature trees 

There is no additional health care or primary school provision; existing services will struggle to meet this 

additional demand, particularly as a number will be elderly in the care units. 

The allocation of the Maltings ground floor as a community centre is a welcome proposal. However, the 

current layout of the ground floor needs to be re-examined. In its current design it is not sufficiently 



flexible to be used for multiple purposes and would make it difficult to be a venture that can support itself 

financially. 

The affordable housing provision is just 20%, lower than the council’s guidelines. It will also be delivered 

late in the development which may mean the provision is further reduced over time. There needs to be a 

higher provision which should be delivered across the building phases. 

The proposals to transport demolition waste and excavated soil from, and construction materials to, the 

site by truck on Lower Richmond Road will have a negative impact on the local residential environment. 

The alternative of transportation by barge on the river needs to be considered.


